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The Work Study of the Osborn School District Governing Board was called to order at 4:30 pm 
by Board President Aguilar. 
 
Present:  
Ylenia Aguilar, Board President 
Maxine Radtke, Board Clerk 
Sue Corbin, Board Member 
Juan Carlos Flamand, Board Member 
Samuel Richard, Board Member 
Dr. Michael Robert, Superintendent 

  
 

Discussion/Information Items  

 

Update on School Closure and Reopening  
Dr. Robert shared data from the dashboard on the Maricopa County website displayed by zip 
code both within the district boundaries and for those surrounding areas where students and 
staff reside. Beginning with areas within the district boundaries, Dr. Robert reviewed the 
benchmarks focusing on the number of cases and the percent positivity. Numbers have risen in 
zip codes both in and surrounding the district. Similarly, other elementary districts are also 
seeing a rise in numbers with 6 districts in red indicating substantial community spread as 
compared to 3 the previous week.  
 
Dr. Robert explained that the district has limited its offering of targeted assistance to no more 
than twice weekly and in anticipation of moving into red may need to further reduce the classes. 
Supervised Independent Learning Spaces (SILS) cannot be closed. Asking for input from 
members, Dr. Robert said that Admin Team will be discussing the best options for moving 
forward but would like to include input from the Board in those discussions. Members expressed 
support for decisions that are focused on safety. Dr. Robert shared that there are parents who 
are not happy with the decision to have not returned to in person learning. Reminding members 
that not all functions of the district can be done remotely, he stated that many functions require 
staff to be on the front lines and environments are only as safe as the mitigation. Mr. Flamand 
questioned the number of staff at each site with principals Nickolich, Norwood and Grose stating 
that about ¾ of their staff are on site, principals Carranza and Hayes have minimal staff, 2-4 and 
Site Administrator Kelly has  about 14 staff on site. In response to Mr. Flamand’s question about 
protective measures, Dr. Robert explained that movement around campuses is only done when 
necessary and when staff meet or talk with another person they mask up. 
 
Adjournment 

Meeting declared adjourned by President Aguilar at 5:03 pm. 
 

Minutes submitted by: 

 
 
_____________________________  
Lisa Nye, Executive Assistant  
to the Superintendent and Governing Board 
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_____________________________ 

Maxine Radtke, Board Clerk 
 


